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Ritual Calendar - MAY 2024 
Please check the Weekly Scroll and the Temple Calendar 

for the most up-to-date information! 
All services, unless otherwise noted, will be in-person and streamed 

Friday, May 3 

Saturday, May 4 

Monday, May 6 

Friday, May 10 

Saturday, May 11 
Monday, May 13 

Friday, May 17 
Saturday, May 18 

Monday, May 20 

Friday, May 24 

Saturday, May 25 

Sunday, May 26 

Monday, May 27 

Friday, May 31 

June 
Saturday, June 1 

Monday, June 3 

Friday, June 7 

Saturday, June 8 

5:30pm 
7:15pm 
9:30am 

10:30am 
12:00pm 
7:15pm 
7:15pm 

9:30am 
12:00pm 

7:15pm 
9:30am 

12:00pm 

6:30pm 

9:30am 

Lag BaOmer 

Memorial Day

7:15pm 

9:30am 
10:30am 
12:00pm 

5:30pm 
7:15pm 
9:30am 
10:30am 

TOT SHABBAT 
Fcui,,tl� Ska.bba.� S1trvtcft, with 4th Grade Presenting Israel
Torah Study * � (7;. 
Shabbat Service Bat Mitzvah of Hailey Plavin , " 
Torah Study* 
Yorn HaShoah Service l,at Mitzvah 
Erev Shabbat Service, 7th Grade 
Mown.' Up! lyyun T'filah
Torah Study* 
Torah Study* 

Erev Shabbat Service, HS Graduation, lyyun T'filah 
Torah Study* 

Torah Study* 

Erev Shabbat Service 

Torah Study* 

NO Torah Study 

Erev Shabbat Service 

Torah Study* 
Shabbat Service Bar Mitzvah of Elijah Baroukh 

u 
Torah Study* 'lfrl;� -
TOT SHABBAT � 
Spirit Fa.Mtl� Ska.bba.� S1trvtc1t, with Camp Blessings
Torah Study* 
Shabbat Service Bar Mitzvah of Brian Lorenz 

KEY: * = on Zoom +=Hybrid/In Person and Zoom, a link will be provided "= Watch for more information on 
the Scroll, FB and flyers Details for Services can be found on the Scroll and our Website 

Always check the TBT Website\ Calendar prior to Services & Events for the most up-to-date information, 
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IIssrraaeellii  HHoolliiddaayyss  oonn  oouurr  CCaalleennddaarr 

This year’s Hebrew Calendar 
moves three important Israeli holidays into 
the month of May.  Given recent events in 
Israel and the broader Middle East, there is 

no doubt these days will be filled with many emotions, for Jews 
in Israel, and around the world.  On the plus side, that is part 
of how these days were designed.  Each one of the three 
days, which all come shortly after Passover each year, gives 
us the opportunity to reflect on our relationship with Israel and 
the Jewish People.  Like all Jewish holidays, each of them 
begins at sundown and continues into the next day.   

Beginning in the evening of Sunday, May 5, the 
Jewish people commemorate Yom HaShoah.  It’s official 
name, Holocaust and Heroes Remembrance Day, recognizes 
that in addition to honoring and remembering the victims of the 
Nazi war against the Jews, the day is meant to honor those 
who risked their lives to try and save Jews.  This is a date that 
Israel designated in 1951.  (There is a UN designated 
International Holocaust Remembrance Day in January, which 
commemorates the liberation of Auschwitz, which was 
established in 2005.)  On this date, ceremonies of 
remembrance are held throughout the nation.  Across Israel on 
the morning of Yom HaShoah, a siren sounds at 10:00am and 
everyone and everything stops in honor of the victims.  Our 
community annually honors this day with a short service led, in 
part, by our 7th-graders who have been studying the topic.  
This year, we will gather on Monday, May 6 at 7:15 for our 
Yom HaShoah Service.  

The following week, on Sunday May 12, as the sun 
sets, yizkor candles are lit as we move into Yom HaZikaron, 
Israel’s Memorial Day.  Yom HaZikaron honors all those who 
have fallen in battle defending Israel, as well as those who 
died in acts of terror.  This year, the list is so much longer than 
last.  There is no question that ceremonies throughout Israel, if 
the security situation allows, will be powerful and sad, as the 
number of those lost on and since October 7 continues to 

grow.  Israel remains a nation in mourning.  Yom HaZikaron 
will be an outlet for a nation’s grief.  It can be so for us as well.  
Be on the lookout for information about ways to honor those 
fallen and show our support for our siblings in Israel. 

In a powerful juxtaposition, immediately following the 
mourning of Yom HaZikaron, as the day gives way, the 
evening of Yom HaAtzmaut Israeli Independence Day erupts 
with jubilation.  On May 14, 1948, David Ben Gurion declared 
Israel a sovereign nation and extended a hand of peace to 
both all within her borders and all her neighbors.  This year, 
we will celebrate on Tuesday, May 13.  Yom HaAtzmaut is 
often marked by music, festivals, fireworks, barbecues, family 
gatherings, and fun.  This year, the situation may call for a 
more muted celebration.  Though it is unclear how the 
celebrations will unfold, celebrate we should.  These last 
months since October 7 have shown all of us the importance 
of a Jewish state.  As antisemitism continues to surge 
worldwide, we know all too well the ramifications of not having 
a safe haven.   

This is part of why these three days are put where 
they are on the calendar.  Yom HaAtzmaut is the anniversary 
of the Hebrew date in 1948.  Eight days earlier, Yom HaShoah 
reminds us starkly of the importance of Israel’s existence, and 
the consequences to our people of losing sovereignty and 
power.  Yom HaZikaron, purposefully, reminds us of the lives 
lost to keep Israel in existence honoring those who fell in 
battle.  It also recognizes the loss of those lost simply for 
daring to live as an Israeli, those who perished at the hands of 
terrorists.   

This year especially, as we approach these 
meaningful days, let us honor them alongside our siblings in 
Israel.  Let us stand with Jews everywhere to recognize the 
sadness and the power, and the resolve and the joy that come 
with these days.  Let us remember that from the ashes and the 
sadness, the People of Israel Live.  Am Yisrael Chai! 

Rabbi Daniel Bar-Nahum 

RABBI’S MESSAGE 
Rabbi Daniel Bar-Nahum 



        TBT Voice Visit tbtwantagh.org for the latest information4

 
Dear friends, as I have said many times in 
the last several months, my heart remains in 
the East. As Rabbi Bar-Nahum did, and as 
many of our colleagues from around the 
country have, I will be going on a mission to 
Israel next month in late June through early 

July. I deeply appreciate our Temple family’s support as both 
Rabbi and I take turns to join missions to Israel with other 
clergy. 
 
Under the auspices of the American Conference of Cantors, our 
group of colleagues are readying ourselves to travel throughout 
Israel to bear witness, to volunteer, to comfort, and to meet with 
hostage families and organizers who continue to struggle with 
the reality of this war. We hope to be a support to our exhausted 
and overwhelmed Israeli colleagues, meet with soldiers, and 
bring light and comfort where ever possible.   
 
As with Rabbi’s trip, there will be opportunities for our TBT 
family to help! The situation in Israel is constantly evolving and 
our tour company is understandably finalizing our itinerary 
closer to our departure. But I know that during this mission I will 
be visiting the Western Wall and welcome taking your prayers 

with me. There will be opportunities to make donations to Israeli 
organizations who need our support the most right now. As 
Rabbi did, I am collecting monetary donations to be distributed 
to these organizations through the Cantor’s Discretionary Fund. 
In the next few weeks, I will also be sharing more timely 
information regarding ways to help. For now, I look forward to 
preparing for this journey. I know that it is unlike any other I 
have taken.  
 
This May we will focus on Israel as we commemorate Yom 
Ha’atsmaut, Israel’s Independence Day. But the reality is we 
remain focused on Israel every day in the news, or lack thereof, 
with the hostage posters hanging in our Temple foyer, with our 
prayers from the bima, with the solidarity gatherings we attend, 
and with the dog tags many of us wear. I know you join me as 
we continue to pray fervently for an end to this war, for all the 
hostages’ release, and for our Israeli family. 
 
Am Yisrael Chai! 
Cantor Rica Timman 

NOTES FROM OUR CANTOR 
Cantor Rica Timman 

TTBBTT  SSIISSTTEERRHHOOOODD  
MMOOTTHHEERR’’SS  DDAAYY  SSAALLEE  

  
Sunday, May 5, 2024, 9:00am - 12:00 noon 

 
In the Temple Lobby  

 

Mother’s Day gifts for Moms, Grandmas, Aunts, or any of the special women in your life.   
 

Gifts, Cards and Plants 
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May 4    Hailey Plavin           Mark & Dana 
My name is Hailey Plavin. I am a 7th grade honor roll student at Plainedge Middle School. I enjoy drawing & 
being part of the Art & Drama Clubs at school & selling girl scout cookies with my friends. In my spare time, I 
like making friendship bracelets, swimming & skiing & going on family vacations to PA & to FL. Thank you to all 
of my friends & family for helping me reach this milestone. I’d like to thank all of my teachers at TBT, especially 
Morah Emily, Rabbi Bar-Nahum & Cantor Timman for their help to prepare me for my Bat Mitzvah. 

MAZEL TOV TO OUR 
BAT MITZVAH AND HER FAMILY
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Thank goodness for April showers, because, as the saying goes, it brings May flowers.  And May flowers make 
our bima extra beautiful as we conclude our school year.  April brought our 3rd grade Siyyum, where our children 

showed off their knowledge of the aleph-bet while their family members shed tears of nachas (pride).  Our 4th grade learned about 
the origins of their Hebrew names, made keychains and presented what they learned to their classmates on the bima, while again 
their family members shed tears.  Our students participated in the school-wide Passover Seders and then took what they learned 
and shared it at their own seder tables.  

Our May calendar is full of activities.  Our 7th grade will start the month by leading a meaningful Yom HaShoah service and at the
end of that week, we will honor them at their Moving Up Ceremony.  We’ll celebrate Graduation and in June, we’ll honor our 
Confirmation students at Shavuot services.  Join us on May 19 as we finish the year with our annual Mitzvah Day. 

I really can't believe that this year is coming to an end.  It has been so wonderful to watch the students grow and learn and explore 
their Judaism. I look forward to closing out the year strong! 

Sheryl Gordon, 
Religious School Director 

RELIGIOUS SCHOOL 

SSpprriinngg  FFlliinngg  FFaasshhiioonn  SShhooww  

WWiitthh  CCllootthheess  ffrroomm  CChhiiccooss,,  DDiinnnneerr,,  DDeesssseerrtt  aanndd  MMiinnii  AAuuccttiioonn  

AAuuccttiioonn  ttiicckkeettss  oonn  ssaallee  aatt  eevveenntt    

$36 per person  
MMOONNDDAAYY,,  MMAAYY  1133TTHH      --    bbeeggiinnnniinngg  aatt  66::3300  ppmm  

Please make checks payable to TBT-Sisterhood & return to 

Temple B’nai Torah, 2900 Jerusalem Ave, Wantagh, NY 11793 

RSVP by May 6 

Name Phone # 

Email  

Who would you like to sit with? 
Questions or Dietary restrictions, call Joni @ 516-996-0948 
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TThhee  TTBBTT  MMaaiinnssttaaggee  PPllaayyeerrss    
                                                            PPrreesseenntt……  

  
  

 

Ticket Reservation Information 
 
 

YYoouu  hhaavvee  33  wwaayyss  ttoo  oobbttaaiinn  yyoouurr  ttiicckkeettss::  

AAddvvaannccee  ttiicckkeett  ssaalleess,,  ppaayyaabbllee  bbyy  ccrreeddiitt  ccaarrdd..  SSccaann  tthhee  QQRR  CCooddee  aabboovvee  wwiitthh  yyoouurr  pphhoonnee’’ss  ccaammeerraa  
TThhee  ddiirreecctt  wweebbssiittee  iiss    hhttttppss::////ttbbttwwaannttaagghh..sseeaattyyoouurrsseellff..bbiizz  

----------  oorr  ----------  
SSeenndd  yyoouurr  cchheecckk  ttoo  tthhee  TTeemmppllee  ooffffiiccee,,  AAttttnn::  SShhooww  TTiicckkeettss,,    aalloonngg  wwiitthh  tthhiiss  TTiicckkeett  FFoorrmm  

((TTiicckkeettss  ppuurrcchhaasseedd  tthhiiss  wwaayy  wwiillll  bbee  hheelldd  aatt  tthhee  ddoooorr))  
----------  oorr  ----------  

PPuurrcchhaassee  ttiicckkeettss  aatt  tthhee  ddoooorr,,  ppaayyaabbllee  bbyy  ccaasshh  oorr  cchheecckk  oonnllyy  

**PPlleeaassee  nnoottee,,  sseeaattiinngg  rreeqquueessttss  ccaann  OONNLLYY  bbee  gguuaarraanntteeeedd  tthhrroouugghh  ““SSeeaatt  YYoouurrsseellff””  ((QQRR  ccooddee  oorr  wweebbssiittee))  

FFoorr  iinnffoorrmmaattiioonn,,  eemmaaiill  HHeeaatthheerr  LLoorreennzz  aatt  tbttix@temple-bnai-torah.org  
oorr  ccaallll  tthhee  TTeemmppllee  OOffffiiccee  ((551166))  222211--22337700  

  
  
  
  

  

  

EEnncclloosseedd  iiss  cchheecckk  ##  ______________  iinn  tthhee  aammoouunntt  ooff  $$  ________________ffoorr  ttiicckkeettss  iinnddiiccaatteedd  bbeellooww::  
  
  SSaattuurrddaayy,,  MMaayy  44tthh  88::0000  PPMM  ________  aadduullttss::                      $$2200  eeaacchh  
              ________  sseenniioorrss  ((6655  &&  oovveerr))::    $$1155  eeaacchh  
              ________  1177  &&  uunnddeerr::                    $$1100  eeaacchh  
  

SSuunnddaayy,,  MMaayy  55tthh  22::0000  PPMM  ________  aadduullttss::                      $$2200  eeaacchh  
              ________  sseenniioorrss  ((6655  &&  oovveerr))::    $$1155  eeaacchh  
              ________  1177  &&  uunnddeerr::                    $$1100  eeaacchh  
  

SSaattuurrddaayy,,  MMaayy  1111tthh  88::0000  PPMM  ________  aadduullttss::                      $$2200  eeaacchh  
              ________  sseenniioorrss  ((6655  &&  oovveerr))::    $$1155  eeaacchh  
              ________  1177  &&  uunnddeerr::                    $$1100  eeaacchh  
  

SSuunnddaayy,,  MMaayy  1122tthh  22::0000  PPMM  ________  aadduullttss::                      $$2200  eeaacchh  
                              ________  sseenniioorrss  ((6655  &&  oovveerr))::    $$1155  eeaacchh  
              ________  1177  &&  uunnddeerr::                    $$1100  eeaacchh  
 

Print Name _________________________________________________________________  
 

Phone #__________________________    Email address _____________________________ 

Temple B’nai Torah, 2900 Jerusalem Ave, Wantagh, NY 11793   
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WOULD YOU LIKE A BIRTHDAY, ANNIVERSARY, TRAVEL, etc., BLESSING? 
You can arrange for a blessing for any Friday night.   

Call the Temple office - 516.221.2370 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

			   Welcome to May!  A month I look forward to for the start of beach cabana season.  The beach 	
	 	 	 is a place where I can go to find my zone.  I can go and take a long walk alone; I can walk with a 
friend to talk about heavy things or just to catch up; I can swim or walk laps for some exercise; I can read a book; 
I can play Mah Jongg; I can gossip with my summer friends; I can be with friends; or I can do nothing and spend a 
few minutes by myself, getting into my own thoughts.

So, April is over and I have to say I have enjoyed enough Passover for this year.  Between the brotherhood seder, 
sisterhood seder, model seder for religious school, community seder and my own family seders, it is enough – 
Dayenu! The highlight for me was my grandson David saying part of the four questions and singing Dayenu.   He 
even made a afikomen cover at his Shababa class (his version of Tot Shabbat).

I have to give a giant shout out to the Fundraising committee for the Dance through the Decades.  What a clever 
idea!  Unfortunately, Dan and I were not able to be there, but I have heard great reviews.  The selection of the 
music was great and there was plenty for everyone and anyone to sing along and dance to.  I am sure that they 
are still taking donations if it slipped your mind and you want to contribute.

Now onto May.  I hope that you will be coming to see many fellow congregants in the cast of Annie perform the 
first two weekends in May.  A lot of time and effort goes into making this play a huge success.  We will be there.  
We try to go every year and always enjoy the play.  We love seeing the comradery amongst our congregants of 
all ages.  Come to services on May 10 as our seventh graders move-up to eighth grade and join our high school 
program.  It always impresses me how much these young congregants grow up and mature.  I would love to be 
able to show them all our support.  The following Shabbat, May 17 is graduation.  Alec Spar also deserves our 
support.  He has been in religious school for his whole cycle.  I am sure that he would appreciate us supporting 
him as well.  Confirmation will be in June for our tenth graders. 

May’s question of the month – what is the annual meeting for our Congregation?  The annual meeting is 
mandated in our constitution to be held in the last two months of our fiscal year.  This year it will be held on 
Tuesday, June 4 starting at 6:30 pm.  At the meeting there will be an update on the state of Temple B’nai Torah, 
the vote for the approval of the Congregation budget, the election of the slate of the board, and a vote on 
proposed constitution amendments.  It is necessary to have a quorum at the meeting, and it is very informative, 
so please try to be there.  If you have questions on any of the items that are being voted on, you may contact 
the VP of the committee ahead of time to have a discussion or to have your questions answered.  There will be a 
section for congregant comments as well, but some motions cannot be changed at that point.  You always have 
the opportunity to vote yes or no for any motion.

With warm thoughts and sunshine,
Amy Neidle, President
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Do you enjoy being a part of our 
TBT Family? 

Remember that warm, welcoming feeling you had when 
you first joined our congregation? 

Would you love a way to “Pay it Forward”? 

Sign up to be a TBT Buddy to a new member! 

“How much time will this require?” you may ask. 

As much or as little as you’d like! 

After calling to introduce yourself, all we’d ask is that you 
contact your Buddy to let them know when things of 
interest are happening at Temple and also to check in 

periodically. 

Contact the Membership Committee for more info or to sign up 
Membership@temple-bnai-torah.org. 

SPONSOR AN ONEG 
Do you have a special event coming up, like a birthday, anniversary or other simcha you would like to celebrate 

at Friday Night Shabbat Services? 
If so, why not sponsor the ONEG. 

For your $125 donation to Sisterhood, we will buy you a special occasion cake with other yummy goodies in your 
honor to share with the congregation. 

Your name will be read from the bimah and listed on the Temple Scroll. 
What a wonderful way to share with your community! 

If interested, please email Gail Rosner at gdrosner25@gmail.com or call her at 
516-642-6900 to set this up.  We’d appreciate 2 weeks notice.

THANK YOU IN ADVANCE 
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Every year we wonder – will we ever really get to spring…Through the short, dark days of winter, through the cold, 
the wind…And then we see signs – a daffodil pops open, we catch a glimpse of a robin, Purim comes – we know 

we’re almost there! Passover comes, and we know we have made it!  

We had a beautiful evening celebrating our Sisterhood Seder! Using our newly revamped Haggadah we read, we sang, we prayed, 
and we enjoyed coming together to rejoice in reaching another Passover. 

Now we look ahead to May. On May 5 we will be having our Mother’s Day sale, during Religious School hours. There will be plenty 
of gifts to choose from, including a new addition this year, plants. We hope to see you all there. Two weeks later, on May 19, we 
will of course be participating in Mitzvah Day, with the rest of our Temple family. We will be making Dignity Bags to bring to a 
shelter and hope you will join us in putting those bags together. 

The highlight of the month for us will be our Spring Fling on Monday, May 13 in the Social Hall. The evening will feature a fashion 
show by Chico’s, dinner, dessert, and a mini auction. This will be the event of the season and you don’t want to miss it! Everyone is 
welcome – bring your family, friends and neighbors for what is sure to be a memorable event! 

Hope you are all enjoying this beautiful time of year that is full of joy and celebration! 

See you around the Temple, 
Helaine 

SISTERHOOD NEWS 

An Evening with Cartoonist/Author
ALI SOLOMON 

Monday, May 20, 2024 - 7:00 p.m.  
Ali Solomon is a cartoonist and writer from Nassau County where she lives 
with her husband, two daughters, and an insane amount of comic books. 
She is the daughter of Marla and Marty Solomon from TBT. 
Ali got her start drawing a daily comic strip for The Cornell Daily Sun as an 
undergrad. She has regularly contributed to the New Yorker since 2018, and 
her work has also appeared in McSweeney's Internet Tendency, the 

Washington Post, The Believer, and WIRED, among other places. When not drawing, Ali teaches 
art at a middle school in NYC.  

During the pandemic, Ali saw people fleeing NYC in droves, and article after 
article declaring the city "dead" or "over." As Ali and her husband mulled over their 
own place in the city, it got her thinking of all the things she loved and cherished 
about her neighborhood (even things that others would think "Is that really a 
good thing?"). Her book basically emerged as a love letter to all the things they 
love, and love to hate, about New York. 

ALL INVITED – you don’t have to be a member. 

We will have a short business meeting. We will also celebrate April & May 
birthdays. Delicious desserts will be served  

Questions? Call Brian Levy (516) 781-4966 or email him at bellobl@gmail.com 
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So far so good. We all survived the winter. 
I say that because of the awesome turnout at the 
breakfasts. 

Thank you to all the Brotherhood members who prepare 
the food and to you, the Congregants who share it with
us. Thank you to Rabbi Bar-Nahum for leading the 
brotherhood for the Passover dinner - rum tasting yum, 
yum.  

Next up is the free Paid - Up Dinner for the Brotherhood 
members on Wednesday, May 8th. It should be a very
good turnout. At this dinner we will vote on the 2024-2025 
Brotherhood Board nominees, the 2024-2025 budget and
honor the Brotherhood “Man of the Year”.  

Mitzvah Day is Sunday, May 19th– a good day to have 
your car washed in the front of the Temple.  

Thank you, 
Brotherhood President 
Eric Altman 

BROTHERHOOD NEWS 
Have you heard about 
TBT’s new Young Adult 
20’s & 30’s Program? 

 Open to members of the Jewish 
community, between the ages of 

21-36, and their partners

 Social programming 

 Low annual temple dues 

Temple membership is not required to 
participate in our social activities 

Contact our Membership Committee, 
membership@tbtwantagh.org  

for more information 

Mitzvah Day 
CAR WASH 

Sunday 5/19/24 
9am - 1pm 

Temple B’nai Torah 
Jerusalem Ave Entrance 

2900 Jerusalem Avenue, Wantagh NY 11793 

$8 per car 
$10 per SUV 

All proceeds will be used to support  
TBT Social Action/Social Justice related initiatives and causes. 

Contact Jason Newman for additional details or with any questions 
Jaynew4@gmail.com
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Happy Spring!!!  May flowers have bloomed and Circle of Friends is enjoying the outdoors. 
On May 5, we are attending The Mainstage Players production of Annie.  We can’t wait to see our friends dance 

and sing. We will be going to Jani after the show for dinner. On May 18, we will have our membership dinner at Kwong Ming.  We 
will be singing along to the Karaoke 
Machine.  Earlier that day is Mitzvah Day, and we will be making bookmarks for local nursing homes and Rehab Centers.  Join us 
for an art session.  June 17th let your artist talents come out. 
We are hosting Sip and Paint at 7 PM.  Pinot Palettes of East Meadow will be supplying the private teacher as well as all 
the supplies and music.  There will wine and cheese served. 
We will vote for the picture we will paint.  The cost is $38 a person.  Come create a masterpiece. Come join the Spring fun!!!! 

Love and peace, 
Joni and Esther 

CIRCLE OF FRIENDS 

PTA UPDATES 

Spring is in full fling, and we are approaching the end of another school year. 

But we are not quite finished, yet.  

Our final meeting of the year will be on Sunday, May 5, at 9:15 a.m. in the Youth Lounge. We have much to discuss, and at this 
meeting we will vote on the proposed slate for next year’s PTA Board.  So please come! 

This spring, the PTA is also excited to celebrate with our Confirmands and Graduates and thrilled to see the students reach these 
exciting milestones here at TBT. We are also looking forward to Mitzvah Day, taking place on May 19, the last Sunday of religious 
school. This year, PTA’s Mitzvah Day activities will include making cheerful placemats for the Bel Air rehab facility and putting 
together emotional self-care packages for young congregants in need of comfort. We hope you will come say “hello” at the PTA 
tables and participate. 

Although April started out very wet (and dreary), we were able to create cheerful bright spots throughout the month. We celebrated 
our terrific teaching staff at the annual Appreciation Brunch, and had a wonderful time assisting Sheryl, Rabbi, and Cantor with the 
model seders for grades 3-7.  Thank you to everyone who volunteered their time, and/or contributed funds and goods to make these 
events richly felt, and delicious. If you participated in our Post-Passover Calda Pizza fundraiser, we appreciate your assistance in 
making PTA’s goals for the Religious School possible. We are grateful to you all.  

I want to thank the PTA and the Voice for the opportunity to be the conduit to the congregation for all PTA happenings these last few 
years. This fall, I am turning over the space to our incoming PTA president.   

(But I will still)  
See you around the synagogue, 
Laurel Klein 
Past President/VP of Communications 

Happy Spring!!!  May flowers have bloomed and Circle of Friends is enjoying the outdoors. 
 

On May 5, we are attending The Mainstage Players production of Annie.  We can’t wait to see our friends dance and sing. We will 
be going to Jani after the show for dinner. On May 18, we will have our membership dinner at Kwong Ming.  We will be singing 
along to the Karaoke Machine.  Earlier that day is Mitzvah Day, and we will be making bookmarks for local nursing homes and 
Rehab Centers.  Join us for an art session.   
 
June 17th let your artist talents come out. We are hosting Sip and Paint at 7 PM.  Pinot Palettes of East Meadow will be supplying 
the private teacher as well as all the supplies and music.  There will wine and cheese serviced. We will vote for 
the picture we will paint.  The cost is $38 a person.  Come create a masterpiece. Come join the Spring fun!!!! 
 
Love and peace, 
Joni and Esther 

CIRCLE OF FRIENDS 
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Shalom from the Youth Groups!  March was an amazing month.  One of the Youth Group’s responsibilities is to put 
on the Purim Carnival.  This amazing event draws crowds of about 150 children.  Needless to say, it is a group 

effort.  More than 20 members of BNTY and BNTY JR did so much work for this day.  They got the games ready, moved them 
upstairs, ran the event and then cleaned up.  I cannot tell you how amazing it is to see our members jump into action in this 
way.  Besides our members I need to thank a number of people.  First, Brotherhood and Sisterhood who donate money every 
year so we can get an awesome inflatable and get enough prizes for everyone to enjoy.  Next, members of the YAC.  Stephanie 
Giwner, Jeff Minkowsky, and Gregg Wallis.  Not only do they help with setup, but purchase, cook and sell the food at the event.  A 
special thanks to Mark Plavin who mans the popcorn machine for the entire event.  Finally shout outs to the Ays and Katz families 
who helped schlep and set up some of the heavier games.  I’m sorry if I missed anyone who participated.  It was an amazing 
event. 

More than 20 of our members went to Escapology in Levittown to try and escape!  Luckily all of them were able to get out.  We left 
with the same number of kids that we came with.  A great time was had by all. 

April means Passover and Passover means the Chocolate Seder.  This year both seders were held on Monday April 15.  We 
included the current 4th graders as a way to see what lays in store for them next year.

The Youth Group is once again doing the Birthday in a Box for Mitzvah Day.  If you can help by sending in cake mix, frosting, 
wrapping paper, small party gifts, plates, napkins, birthday cards, etc. We would appreciate it.  Supplies can be left by the Youth 
Office in the basement.  

Thank you! 
Mark Derwin 
Youth Director 

YOUTH GROUP 
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As the Chai Club year winds down, so does our stint as Co-Presidents of this wonderful group.  We are very proud of 
all that we have accomplished with the help of our Board Members and the support of TBT lay leaders, clergy, and 

staff. 

You may not know that we have been neighbors for 25 years (only 8 houses away and around a corner!) but being Co-Presidents 
has made us true friends. These last 2 years have been very special to us, and we will treasure this friendship always.  Many thanks 
to the nominating committee who put us together 2 years ago.   

This year’s nominating committee has a new slate for the upcoming year.  Watch your emails for that information and next year’s 
budget.  Both will be brought to the membership for a vote at our program on May 20th.  We hope to see you there. 

The March Chai Club/Sisterhood program celebrating Women’s month was a huge success and fun to boot.  Everyone in 
attendance enjoyed Sal St. George’s presentation all about Carol Burnett. By popular demand, he has already been invited back for 
a date next year to tell us all about Buddy Hackett. 

As of this writing the Second Night Seder hasn’t taken place, but I am sure it will be wonderful and sweet for all those who attended. 
This year’s Chai Club project for Mitzvah Day on May 19th is “Bags of Cheer and Greeting Cards for Homebound Seniors.”  We are 
collecting small sizes of hygiene products (brushes, combs, hair accessories, toothbrushes, toothpaste, hand lotion shaving cream, 
etc.) and also greeting cards and envelopes. The greeting cards can be for any occasion or blank note cards.  If you have the 
matching envelope, that is great, but Judy will gladly take both cards and envelopes that have no match and put them together. 
Don’t we all have a drawer full of these? 

Our May program is very special.  Not only will we be voting on the new slate for Chai Board and budget, but we will have a 
wonderful speaker lined up for you.  Cartoonist and author Ali Solomon, daughter of our very own Marla and Marty Solomon, 
will tell us all about her book I Lov(ish) NYC. See you on Monday, May 20th at 7:00pm.    

Then in June, we look forward to some musical entertainment by Diana Romano. The program will be on Monday June 24th at 
7:00pm at TBT and is called “Broadway for an Hour.”  It sounds wonderful.  Watch for the flyer.  

Your Chai Co-Presidents, 
Janis Beldner and Judy Kule 

CHAI CLUB NEWS 
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SOCIAL ACTION/SOCIAL JUSTICE NEWS 

Mitzvah Day is here!!!  Mitzvah Day 2024 is being held on Sunday May 19. We have activities for 
all ages and abilities planned, so please join us! Celebrate another year of working on behalf of 
Tikkun Olam and enjoy the camaraderie of working together to help make others’ lives a little better. 
There are details in this issue of the Voice describing all of our on-and-off site events and collections. 
We look forward to seeing you all there!  

We all know that the month of May includes Mother’s Day and Memorial Day and there are many 
varied ways to celebrate. May is also Mental Health Awareness Month and there are many ways to 
focus on ours, and our loved ones mental health. Mental Health America (https://mhanational.org/
things-affecting-mental-health) highlights four things likely to be affecting your mental health 
(current events, loneliness, technology and socio-economic situations) and how to cope with them. 
Top on their list is current events: “With the state of the world, life can feel overwhelming, and it 
feels like nothing you do will make a difference. The good news is there are some things you can do. 
Taking action and advocating for causes important to you can be therapeutic in its own way. 
Advocacy and action as a form of healing can be powerful. Knowing you are doing what you can to 
make a difference can give you hope for the future. Try getting involved in causes near you, join 
advocacy groups, get out and vote, do your part in helping the planet, or stay informed and speak up 
on topics that need support.”  

Kulanu: On March 6-7, several members of SA/SJ attended the ADL’s Never is Now convention via 
their livestream. Recordings of highlights from that inspiring and informative conference are 
available. You will find the link to some of the Never is Now recorded speeches and workshops at 
https://www.adl.org/never-now-2024-highlights-reel. Feel free to share the link with your friends 
and family. 

The Garden at TBT: Come visit and see what’s “up” at the garden. Some of our crops are already 
being harvested and being delivered to our recipient agencies/pantries. We always welcome new 
volunteers of all abilities. With so much to be done to keep the garden successful, there is always 
something for everyone. 

COMING UP: The first weekend in June is designated as Gun Violence Prevention Weekend. Wear 
Orange June 7-9 to show your support for finding ways to reduce gun violence. Consider 
contacting your elected officials to encourage them to support common sense gun legislation. If you 
would like to get more involved, contact Moms Demand Action ( https://momsdemandaction.org/ ). 
Our very own Janet Goldstein (djagold@aol.com) can provide information about this wonderful 
organization. 
Our next SA/SJ ZOOM meeting is May 15th 7pm. For information about the Social Action/Social 
Justice Committee, or any of our projects, contact Rona Kauffman at ronakauffman@yahoo.com or 
Jason Newman at jaynew4@gmail.com  

SEE YOU ON MITZVAH DAY!!! 
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TBT’s Mitzvah Day 
Beach Clean - Up 

• Do you LOVE a clean beach?
• Do you love and appreciate the ocean and its wildlife?
• Would you like to help clean-up a beach?

Who: 
You (and, of course, a parent or guardian if you’re a kid!) as well as your friends and relatives 

What: 
Clean-up the beach to the left of the Jones Beach Fishing Piers at Field 10 - Jones Beach 

When: 
1:00 PM Sunday, May 19, 2024 

Where: 
Field 10, Jones Beach (Fishing Piers/Bait Station/Seal Walk) 
Meet on the beach, just to the left of the parking lot 

Why: 
• To help clean our Long Island waterways
• To do our part to keep garbage from harming marine life
• To engage in an activity that will help us in our efforts for Tikkun Olam

How: 
Contact Carol Drucker at cdrucker22@gmail.com 
Or call or text 516-359-3943 to register and for more information 

***Gloves and Trash Bags will be provided for us by N.Y.S. for this activity*** 
An expert from the NYS South Shore Estuary Reserve (the SSER) should be joining us as we clean up the beach 

Looking forward to joining together for this Mitzvah! 
2900 Jerusalem Ave, Wantagh, NY, 11793 

Get Ready for Our Mitzvah Day Collection 
   Prom Wear for Students in Need 

Do you have some gently used dressy dresses, gowns, men's suits, accessories, or costume jewelry that 
would be perfect to wear to prom? 

On one day only -- May 19, 2024 – Mitzvah Day – from 9:00 to 12 noon, TBT 
will be collecting all of these items to benefit North Babylon High School’s Bulldog 
Boutique. 
This boutique accepts items all year long and is dedicated to outfitting needy 
students for the yearly event.  
We can help make a wonderful experience come true for these high school seniors. If the garment or 
accessory is right for prom – then it’s right for this donation.  
Questions? Please contact Lauren Lev at socialaction@temple-bnai-torah.org and put PROM in the subject 
line  
Clear your closets and get ready to drop off your donations on Mitzvah Day 
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~HAVE YOU READ TEMPLE’S MISSION STATEMENT?~ 
~DID YOU KNOW WE HAD A MISSION STATEMENT?~ 

HERE IT IS FOR YOU TO READ, IN ORDER TO UNDERSTAND THE VALUES THAT OUR HOLY 
CONGREGATION HOLDS IN HIGH ESTEEM. 

Temple B’nai Torah is a diverse caring congregation that embraces a progressive and inclusive vision of Reform 
Judaism through worship, study of Torah and righteous deeds.  We are creating a multi-generational home in our 
region by staying connected to our roots, as well as offering spiritual enrichment, Jewish education and community 
engagement. 

This year we will again be able to go as a TBT group on 
MMiittzzvvaahh  DDaayy afternoon to prepare a meal for the families staying 

at RRoonnaalldd  MMccDDoonnaalldd  HHoouussee while their sick children are 
undergoing medical treatments for serious illnesses. 

This mitzvah can only accommodate a total of 12 people, 16 years of age and older. 

If you would like to participate in this wonderful opportunity or have any questions, please 
email Lisa Shubin at LFShubin@gmail.com 

You can also support this mitzvah by making a monetary donation to offset the cost of this 
meal. Any amount is welcomed and greatly appreciated. Make check payable to  

TTeemmppllee  BB’’nnaaii  TToorraahh and include SSAA//SSJJ  RRMMHH  MMiittzzvvaahh  DDiinnnneerr  on the check. 

Checks can be dropped off at the TBT office anytime through Mitzvah Day, May 19. 

Help Needed: Please Sign Up  
  for Supermarket Food Collection in 

   Preparation for Mitzvah Day 

On Mitzvah Day (May 19), we will be sorting and preparing groceries to be donated 
to Island Harvest.  In preparation, we need to supplement our congregants’ 
donations by collecting items donated by patrons of neighborhood supermarkets.  
Please sign up for a shift and help us collect needed groceries for our Long Island 
neighbors facing food insecurity and hunger. This is a wonderful opportunity for a 
family mitzvah event. In fact, over the years we have found that children are the 
most successful at securing food donations from supermarket patrons. 
Available shifts:  
Wednesday, May 15, 10 AM - 12:00 and 12:00 - 2 PM at Stop & Shop in N. Bellmore 

Saturday, May 18 1:00- 4:00 p.m. at King Kullen on Wantagh Ave. in Wantagh 
Please contact Rona Kauffman at ronakauffman@yahoo.com to sign-up. 

RSVP needed by May 8. THANK YOU!!! 
2900 Jerusalem Avenue, Wantagh, NY 11973 
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 dates. Any concerns, please reach out to Ellice at: 
ellice823@.yahoo.com or 

Teddy Zeitlin 
Ilene Russo 
Amy McGrath 
Scott Kohn 
Pamela Smith 
Marsha Seftel 
Paula Rubin 
Sharon Cernese 
Robert Levine 
Toby Weissman 
Peter Baron 
Alyson Berman 
William Brenner 
Manny Kay 
Todd Weinstein 

Jeffrey Silverman 
Marla Solomon 
Elliott Greenberg 
Ellen Rosenzweig 
Jane Prosky 
Martin Kimmelblatt 
Joan Levy 
Brian Wolken 
Amanda Maltese 
Christian Helmick 
Susan Judson 
Randi Haber 
JJ Scotch 
Richard Goolnick 
Faith Schnee 

Dana Plavin 
Kimberly Asofsky 
Jarrett Freeman 
Sal Denaro 
Steven Bernstein 
Lewis Malchick 
Rebecca Brown 
Jennifer Dunlop 
John Petronio 
David Greenberg 
Marilynn Block 
Caryn Suckle 
Lorna Levy 
Richard Skibins 
Judy Novet 

Edward Paley 
David Swawite 
Elizabeth Gorelik 
David Horowitz 
Richard Ser 
David Kaminsky 
Lucille Siegel 
Barbara Wurtzel 
David Schnitzer 
Deanna Pasternak 
David Grossman 
Nick Konya 
Lisa Ross 
Tracey Goodman-
Rossetti 

Judith Gann 
Bruce Fink 
Valerie Cohen-Hall 
Claudia Katz Shavelson 
Joren Lederman 
Ronni Fauci 
Samantha Pesce 
Susan Weber 
Robin Golub 
Marc Gann 
Kimberly Weinberg 
Damian McGee 
Randi Dresner 

UUnniioonnggrraammss  

JOIN US IN WISHING A HAPPY JUNE BIRTHDAY TO: 

JOIN US IN WISHING A HAPPY JUNE ANNIVERSARY TO: 

To send your wishes, circle the names of those you wish to send a uniongram. Please sign greeting as you would like it to appear.  
Leave list in the temple office box designated “UNIONGRAMS”, or mail to: Ellice Toscano @ 3655 Woodbine Avenue, Wantagh, 
NY 11793. Make check payable to: TBT SISTERHOOD. 

ALL LISTS MUST BE RECEIVED NO LATER THAN MAY 20TH, OR REQUEST CANNOT BE PROCESSED. 

Number of Uniongrams @ $1.25 each _____________________________________________ 

Sign as: ______________________________________________________________________ 

Marjorie and Richard Bayer 
Leslie and Harvey Feder 
Daniel and Valerie Cohen-Hall 
Emily and Stewart Altman 
Brad and Allison Shafran 
Janet and Steven Langenthal 
Rochelle and Marvin Schwartz 
Barbara and Martin Kimmelblatt 
Fran and Richard Tepper 
Helaine and Marc Schnall 
Pamela and Alan Smith 
Marilyn and Sheldon Amin 

Aviva and Christopher Jiran 
Elizabeth and Morton Gorelik 
Elizabeth and John Castellvi 
Carly and Tyler Salzman 
Keren and Joseph Shriki 
Alice and Lewis Malchick 
Rita and Harvey Drucker 
Nadine and Ira Salzman 
Dava and Damian McGee 
Lauren and Andrew Rappaport 
Ellice and Tom Toscano 
Matthew and Jamie Cohen 

Kimberly and Geoffrey Asofsky 
Jessica and Bradley Anhouse 
Jacqueline and Mitchell Diamond 
Leann and Eric Staines 
Rose and William Brenner 
Jennifer and Gregory Lew 
Marcia and Steven Bernstein 
Robin and Benjamin Freed 
Lori and Larry Wilk 
Allison and Alex Friedman 
Ashley and Joshua Levine 
Laura and Jeff Brody 

Ann and Fred Dinstell 
Joni and Steven Christie 
Wendy and Alex Shatz 
Fran and Alfred Woods 
Jessica and Eric Spar 
Alyssa and Jed Levine 
Leslie and Justin Schoen 
Lorna and Robert Levy 
Debbie and Rob Saunders 
Debbie and Art Schlesinger 
Gail and Dan Rosner 
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MITZVAH DAY IS HERE!! 
SUNDAY MAY 19, 2024 

On site projects - 10:00 a.m.- 12:00 noon 
Car Wash - 9:00 am.-12 noon  

Off site activities beginning 1:00 pm 
Mitzvah Day provides opportunities for congregants of ALL AGES to participate in a day of caring and 
service. Activities designed and supervised by The Social Action/Social Justice Committee, the Temple 
Arms, and more. Come join us and be part of the “action” in Social Action! 

On-site Activities 
No-Sew Fleece Blankets – create beautiful blankets for the clients of Bethany House 
Snack Bags for Kids – pack “to go snack bags”, for the young clients of the INN 
Bags of Cheer & Cards for homebound seniors of FCA’s Friendly Visitors Service 
Comfort Bags for Foster Care - assemble comfort items and the transition to foster care 
Flowers for Seniors - plant flowers for residents of The Arbors Assisted Living Facility. 
Grocery Sorting – organize and box non-perishable foods for Island Harvest  
Birthday-in-a-Box - for children in FCA high-risk programs 
Dignity Bags - create “gift packages” of personal care items for women in need 
Emotional Self-Care Bags - assemble items to help with emotional self-care 
Bookmarks - Create bookmarks to include in self-care bags  
Tzedukah Boxes - make and take home your own Tzedukah box 
Advocacy Table - learn about TBT’s participation in climate initiatives  

- learn about our teen’s RAC trip to D.C. and help support their causes
Car Wash – bring your car in for a cleaning. All proceeds will toward SA/SJ initiatives and causes 
Items for Sale - Re-usable water-bottles, Note Cards from the Garden 

Collections: Things to bring on Mitzvah Day 

**Non-perishable food items- for our food collection on behalf of Island Harvest 
**Prom-wear - gently used prom wear and accessories for teens in need 
**Your Enthusiasm! 

Off-Site Activities 
South Shore Estuary Reserve Beach Clean Up – Learn about the threats to our waterways and do 
your part to keep garbage from harming marine life. Open to all ages – children must be accompanied 
by adult. 1:00 p.m.-3:00 p.m. Pre-registration suggested for planning purposes: Contact Carol 
Drucker cdrucker22@gmail.com  
Ronald McDonald House Dinner - a return to our dinner prep for residents of RMH. Participation 
limited to 12 people (over 16 years of age only): Contact Lisa Shubin at LFSESL@ail.com 

The TBT’s MainStage Players will perform a review of Annie for the residents of a local Assisted 
Living Facility 2-3 p.m. (cast members only) 
The SOBees  will perform for residents of a local Bristol Assisted Living facility  

Questions about Mitzvah Day?  contact Rona at: ronakauffman@yahoo.com 
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Are You Hosting 

a Simcha at TBT? 

  
  

NNeeww  CCaatteerriinngg  PPaacckkaaggeess  
AAvvaaiillaabbllee!!  

DDeelliicciioouuss    **    AAttttrraaccttiivvee    **    AAffffoorrddaabbllee  

Catering options for your in-Temple event 

priced from as little as  
$8 to $43 per person 

For detailed catering packages and 
ordering details: 

Contact:  Sisterhood Catering Manager, 
Laurel Klein at 516-884-6507 or  

TBTLaurel@gmail.com for more information. 
You can also visit our website or click the link 

below: 

SHALACH MANOT BAG ASSEMBLY 
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RABBI’S DISCRETIONARY FUND 
In memory of: 
Florence Greene from Joyce Zimmerman 
Lenny Kravis from Joyce Zimmerman 
Sam Drillings from Joyce Zimmerman 
In appreciation of:  
Rabbi’s concern & comfort from Jayne Krompier 
Rabbi’s baby naming for Ada from Stacy & Robert McAuliffe 
Rabbi’s baby naming for Mackenzie from Steve & Melissa Lavner 
Rabbi’s help with Hannah’s Bat Mitzvah from The Snyder Family 

CANTOR’S DISCRETIONARY FUND 
In appreciation of:  
Cantor’s help with Hannah’s Bat Mitzvah from The Snyder Family 

THE MUSIC FUND 
In appreciation of: 
Cantor’s support from Jayne Krompier 

SOCIAL ACTION FUND & GARDEN FUND 
In memory of: 
Lee Wexler from Robin Wexler 

MITZVAH MAKERS 
In memory of: 
Harry Miller from Rosalyn Walowitz 

PRAYER BOOK FUND 
In memory of 
Angela Field from Stan Brosowsky 

RABBI ROBERT RAAB SCHOLARSHIP FUND 
In memory of: 
Irving Krantz from Ruth Sussman 
In honor of: 
Hannah Happes becoming a Bat Mitzvah from Janis Beldner & 
Barbara Gouveia 
Hannah Happes becoming a Bat Mitzvah from Ellice & Tom Toscano 

YOUTH ACTIVITIES FUND 
In memory of: 
Lin Bleecker from The Christie Family 

ONEG SHABBAT & FLOWER FUND 
Bat Mitzvah of Hailey Plavin from Mark & Dana Plavin 

YISKOR ELOHIM: 
Beatrice Nussbaum, mother of Stephen Nussbaum 
Paul Uffer, brother of Michele Goldstein 
Gary Wasserstein, husband of Jacqueline Wasserstein, father of Robin 
Wasserstein 

TZEDAKAH 

JUNE 23, 2024
11:00 am

Dee Greenberg
Joni Christie

Karen Friedlander
Lane Rubin

Les Kule

BRUNCH TO HONOR OUR PAST
PRESIDENTS

Save
Datethe
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Abraham Moskowitz from Jan & Stan Friedman 
Harvey Alpert from Gerness Alpert 
Miguel St.George from Yolanda & Ira Friedman 
Betty Wexler from The Christie Family 
Adam Sabel from Jenifer Yorek 
Adam Sabel from Gerson & Pamela Sabel 
Kenneth Raymond from Joyce Ogrodnik 
Chicky (Tillie) Raymond from Joyce Ogrodnik 
Ronald Raymond from Joyce Ogrodnik 
Toby Leddo Schrier from Hannah Schrier 
Jacob Schrier from Hannah Schrier 
Carol Jacobi from Ed Horowitz 
Joel Horowutz from Ed Horowitz 
Jeanette M. Rebhun from Andrea Chanzis 
Joseph Friedman from Yolanda & Ira Friedman 
Helen Milch from Marilynn Block 
Samuel Milch from Marilynn Block 
Ida Miller from Maxine Jacobs 
Sadie Jacobs from Maxine Jacobs 
Betty Forman from Fran Harelick 
Muriel Kaminer from Ira & Nadine Salzman 
Shirley Krevis from Beverly Diamond 
Lou Krevis from Beverly Diamond 
Ben Lieber from Beverly Diamond 
Yuri Likht from Boris Likht 

Florence J. Alterman from Edward Alterman 
Miriam Horwitz from Michael Horwitz 
Howard Schmertz from Judith Schmertz 
Janet Goldberg from Eugene Goldberg 
Dorothy Krasnoff from Arlene Gross 
Howard Hershkowitz from Laurie Gononsky 
Rhonda Ernst from Michelle Yelner 
Abe Berg from Marvin Berg 
Mark Albert from Harvey Albert 
Joseph Weitzner from Fran Harelick 
Isadore Friedman from Jan & Stan Friedman 
Nathan Sontag from Jan & Stan Friedman 
Celia Druckman from Allan Itzkowitz & Susan Stotsky 
Harry Meister from Joni & Steven Christie 
Randy Brenner from Richard Epler 
Charlotte T. Gorman from Shepard & Cheryl Gorman 
Frances Asher from Barbara Kitay 
Flora Bader from Dee Ann Coniglio 
Isaac Noll from Francine & Richard Tepper 
Meyer Feldman from Hannah Feldman 
Daniel Kelmenson from Iris Kelmenson 
Edith Emmerman from Phyllis Biernick 
Bernard Portnoy from Jo Ann & Lloyd Portnoy 
Beth Mills Gardner from Ruth Selig 

YAHRZEITS 
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“We provide insurance solutions for the unexpected!” 

The Excelsior Group
71 South Central Ave

Valley Stream, New York 11580
Phone: (516) 568-0800 Fax: (516) 568-0809

Lane S. Rubin, President 
lrubin@tegins.com 
www.tegins.com 
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The following is a list of the children who will be celebrating their Bar/Bat/Bet Mitzvah May 4, 2024 through 
June 15, 2024. Circle the names of those to whom you would like to send congratulations, PRINT your name 
and PRINT a SHORT sentiment as you want it to appear on the Uniongrams.   

Please return the list promptly with $1.25 for each Uniongram made payable to: TEMPLE B’NAI TORAH 
SISTERHOOD and MAIL to Marlyn Appelt, Temple B’nai Torah, at least 2 weeks prior to the event. 

DATE CHILD'S NAME PARENTS 
June   1 (Bar)  Elijah Baroukh Anony & Alisa 
June   8 (Bar)     Brian Lorenz  Adam & Heather 
June 15 (Bet)  Ash Katz Evan & Jessica 

Uniongrams @ $1.25each    _______________________

     PLEASE PRINT__________________________________________ 

PLEASE NOTE:  All Uniongrams requested must be submitted TWO WEEKS IN ADVANCE, either 
by mail or left in the Uniongram box in the Temple office.  PLEASE DO NOT LEAVE CASH IN MAIL 
BOX.  We cannot be responsible for lost money.  
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SPECIAL FUNDS AND DONATIONS 
 
The giving of Tzedakah for a birth, birthday, Bet Mitzvah, wedding, anniversary, or death is part 
of our heritage. Your generosity provides for Temple B'nai Torah to sustain programs for our 
members. An inscribed card is mailed to the person named, acknowledging your gift. We thank 
you for your donation.  
 
For either the Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund or Cantor’s Discretionary Fund, Capital Fund or 
Endowment Funds, please make your check payable to the fund; for all other fund donations, 
please make your check payable to TEMPLE B’NAI TORAH, 2900 Jerusalem Avenue, Wantagh, 
NY 11793-2025. 

 
Below is an up-to-date list of temple funds:   
 
Adult Education Fund/    Mitzvah Makers Fund         
      Lifelong Learning            Lowell Golden Center Fund 
Adult Library and the Rabbi Deanna   Music Fund in Memory of Cantor  
     Pasternack  Children’s Library Fund       Walter Lewis 
Beautification Fund           Past President’s Fund 
Bishop Family Bet Mitzvah/    Prayer Book Fund 
    Religious School Fund            Rabbi Raab Fund 
Blau (Matthew) Drama Fund           School Enrichment 
Chapel Fund             Social Action/Social Justice Rosenheck   
College Fund            Memorial Fund 
Floral Fund             Torah Fund 
Friedman Stage Fund                          Tot Shabbat Fund 
General Fund/Gift of Love           Tzedakah Fund  
Goldblatt Fund for Disabled           Youth Activities Com. Fund/YAC   
Holocaust Education     Weinstein (Bernard) Fund 
     Memorial Fund               

 
Special Memorial Funds 

Judy Bardavid Fund                         Doris and Ed Kliegman Adult Education Fund 
Stephen Bigman Fund     Dr. Pat Kussoy Fund                       
Harvey Beller Fund                          Rose Mandel Holocaust Education Fund 
Harvey Cohen  Fund                        Rabbi Raab Fund                             
Steven Cohen Fund                          Yucht Scholarship Fund                
  
Temple B’nai Torah DONATION FORM (Include with your donation.) 
Donation $____________________________________________Date__________________________________________ 
To (which fund) _____________________________________________________________________________________ 
 In Memory of _______________________________________________________________________________ 
 In Honor of _________________________________________________________________________________ 
               In Appreciation of _________________________________________________________________________ 
Name and Address of Donor ____________________________________________________________________ 
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
Person to be Notified of Donation ________________________________________________________________ 
Address_______________________________________________________________________________________________ 
Acknowledgement Sent ___________________ 
TBT Voice __________________________________ 
Book Plate __________________________________ 

Please call the Temple office (516-221-2370) with any questions. 
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MITZVAH MAKERS 

The Mitzvah Makers committee is looking for 
volunteers to help our members in many 
varied ways: from rides to phone calls to 
shopping to bringing cheer.  Make a new 
year’s resolution to help others and become 
part of our team of helpers! 

We are here to lend an ear, provide cheer, 
and help where there is a need! 
If you are in need of a ride, a phone call or 
some shopping, we are here for you! 

Please contact Mitzvah Makers through 
Amy Neidle at agneidle@gmail.com 

or 917-734-2575 

March, 2024  
Cash Calendar Winners 

3/4 303 Sienna Mainhart 
3/17 198 Caryn Bergman 
3/22   49 Jayne Krompier 
3/25 414 Jackie Wasserstein 
3/27 111 Mindy Cohen 

111 Steve Block 

The Voice is looking for an assistant. 

 Can you reformat ads to meet size needs? 

 Proofreading 

 Help with content; finding missing items, 
reading and layout of material 

 Do you have the capability to convert 
 from PDF to Word? 

 Having the Publisher program not necessary, 
but is a plus 

Interested?  Contact Jo-Ann - jport1029@gmail.com 
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Healing Begins with Jerusalem Memorial Chapels

Chapel and Graveside Funeral Services • Virtual Services
 Pre-Plan Monuments • World Wide Transport

Jewish Owned & Operated • Licensed Funeral Director Adam Novak 
Dedicated Burial Mikvah, Taharah Room & Shomer Amenities

3026 Hempstead Tpke.  |  Levittown, NY 11756  |  516.418-7000 (Call or Text)

Conveniently Located in Central 
Nassau Country on Hempstead 
Tpke with Direct Access to the 
Jewish Cemeteries via Direct 
Parkway Access

Serving the Metropolitan New York Area & Florida
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Monument AD for VOICE 

Size of business card 

 

STAMPS & COVERS 

FOR THE COLLECTOR 

US AND FOREIGN, EBAY SALES 

CONTACT BRIAN LEVY- 516-781-4966 

BELLOBL@GMAIL.COM 

 

 
Trusted to Appraise Our Clients’  

Valuables and Treasured Pieces for  
Over 30 Years 

  

 
 

 
Barry S. Block, G.G, C.S.M.-N.A.J.A., A.S.A., A.S.G. 

Master Gemologist Appraiser® 
 

55 Cherry Lane, Suite 102 
Carle Place, NY 11514 

516-248-8130 

Ellie Dayton
President

edayton@ totaltravelmgmt.com 

www.totaltravelmgmt.com
3828 Niami Street

 Seaford, New York 11783
516-222-9229 Fax 516-222-9242

 In Business 45 Years
Total Travel Management

In Business 45 Years

https://stories.bringthemhomenow.net
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Michael C. Horwitz, CPA, P.C.

76 Massapequa Avenue 
 Massapequa, New York 11758

516-850-5472
E-Mail: mhorcpa@aol.com
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Main Telephone: 516-221-2370
Ext. 
#10 -  Marilyn Pomeranz, 
	   Congregation Liaison
#13 -  Eileen Schneyman, 
	   Executive Director 
#15 -  Andrew Larrea,
	   Bookkeeper, A/R & Billing
	   
#19 -  Cantor Rica Timman
#20 -  Kitchen
#21 -  Rabbi Daniel Bar-Nahum
#22 -  Religious School Assistant
#24 -  Sheryl Gordon, 
            Religious School Director
            Mark Derwin,
	    Youth Group Director

Rabbi Emeriti:
	 Rabbi Sanford Jarashow z”l
	 Rabbi Albert Lowenberg
	 Rabbi Robert Raab  z”l
Cantor Emerita: 
    Cantor Ellen Weinberg

Mission Statement
Temple B’nai Torah is a diverse 
caring congregation that embraces 
a progressive and inclusive vision of 
Reform Judaism through worship, 
study of Torah and righteous 
deeds. We are creating a multi-
generational home in our region by 
staying connected to our roots, as 
well as offering spiritual enrichment, 
Jewish education and community 
engagement.

Email: tbtvoice@tbtwantagh.org

TEMPLE B’NAI TORAH
2900 Jerusalem Avenue

Wantagh, NY 11793

Tel: 221-2370

Fax: 221-5082

Emergency Tel: 516-500-3682
WEB SITE: www.tbtwantagh.org

 Rabbi Daniel Bar-Nahum
Cantor Rica Timman

THE VOICE
is published monthly
by Temple B’nai Torah

 EDITOR- Jo-Ann Portnoy

The TBT 
  Voice 

2900 Jerusalem Avenue 
Wantagh, NY  11793 

Address Correction Requested 

Candle Lighting 

May, 2024 
May   3 7:37 pm 
May 10 7:44 pm 
May 17 7:51 pm 
May 24 7:57 pm 
May 31 8:03 pm 


